The Village of Simpson
Regular Council Meeting
November 20, 2017
7:00 P.M.

The Village of Simpson held a Regular Council Meeting at 7:00 P.M. in the Village Hall,
2768 Thompson Street, Simpson, NC.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT
David C. Boyd, Jr., Mayor

Brenda Hawkins, Councilwoman
Oscar Telfaire, Mayor Pro-Tem
Dianne Thomas, Councilwomen

OTHER STAFF
Elaine Martin, Clerk/Finance Officer

CALL TO ORDER
Mayor David Boyd called the meeting to order Councilwoman Hawkins led the Pledge of

Allegiance and Mayor Pro-Tem Telfaire gave the Invocation. The Mayor welcomed
everyone.

QUORUM PRESENT

Clerk to the Board stated a quorum was present.
Keen Lassiter, Village of Simpson attorney
Citizens, present

ACTION ITEM

A motion was made by Attorney Keen Lassiter to correct an error on Octobers meeting
minutes. To change the word dedicated to except.

A motion was made by Mayor Boyd to approve the Meeting Minutes for October 16,
2017; the motion was seconded by Councilwomen Hawkins. All voted “Aye”, the
motion carried.

A motion was made by councilwomen Brenda Hawkins to approved the Financial Report
for October, 2017; the motion was seconded by Councilwoman Thomas. All voted “Aye,
the motion carried.

Attorney Keen Lassiter presented adopting Pitt County Animal Control Ordinances.




Mr. Lassiter discussed adopting the Animal Control Ordinance #4; Caine Control

Ordinance.

A motion was made by Mayor David C. Boyd, Jr to approve the Animal Control
Ordinances. Mayor Pro-tem Telfaire to approve and the motion were seconded by
Councilwoman Hawkins. All voted “Aye” the motion carried.

Attorney Keen Lassiter presented a Resolution to Accept Dedication of Streets and
Rights-of-way of Millbrook Subdivision.

MAYOR COMMENTS:
Mayor Boyd thanked everyone for attending the meeting.

COUNCIL COMMENTS:
Councilwoman Hawkins suggested everyone to make sure their house numbers are

updated and visible on the homes. And that there is a charge

Councilwomen Thomas thanked everyone for coming out and voting in the election.

Mayor Pro-tem Telfaire thanked everyone for coming out and voting. Mayor Pro-tem
made a motion to change the December Council Meeting from December 1, 2017 to
change to December 18, 2017.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:
None

ATTORNEY COMMENTS:
Keen Lassiter

ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by David C. Boyd, Jr. to adjourn the meeting; the motion was
seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Telfaire. All voted “Aye™, the motion carried, the meeting

adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine Martin, Clerk/Finance Officer




Approved On
Date

David C. Boyd, Jr., Mayor

Mayor Pro-Tem Oscar Telfaire

Councilwoman Brenda Hawkins

Councilwoman Dianne Thomas




